
Each Sunday, we have the opportunity to 
give from our financial resources.  

When we do, it enables us to fulfill the   
mission God has called us to at Canyon.  

It is an act of worship.                                                    
We are incredibly grateful to you who  

give so regularly!  
No offering plates will be passed.  

 

 

CANYON MINISTRIES 
 

Nursery: Babies & Toddlers 
A cry room/nursery is available located between the office and the sanctuary for your 

convenience. Your children are always welcome in the worship service, too! 
 

Kid’s Canyon: Kindergarten—5th Grade                                                      
Parents, your kids will love the curriculum offered during the worship service each 

week. Children will be dismissed to Kid’s Canyon after the children’s message.  
 

Prayer Ministry 
You may text or call a prayer request to Barbara Emanuel 928.733.7085 

or email your request to canyonprays@yahoo.com.  
We also invite you to join us each Sunday morning at 10 a.m. in the “War Room” as we 

pray for every aspect of our worship service. We also meet at 4 p.m. each Sunday for 
MASH Prayer meeting. We hope you will join us for prayer! 

 
Benevolence Ministry 

Canyon has a Benevolence Ministry led by Bill & Barbara Emanuel. If you have a need 
or know someone in our Canyon Family who needs   assistance, you may contact them at 

209.770.4762 or email at wmcamper44@gmail.com. 
 

Visitation Ministry 
We have a Visitation Team who will take time to sit with someone, keep them  company, 
visit church members in the hospital, or visit with a phone call. If you  or someone you 
know needs a visit or if you would like to be part of the team, contact Don McGuire at 

928.264.2166. 
 

Bonnie’s Brood Ministry for Women 
This new ministry meets each 2nd and 4th Thursday of every month 5 p.m. 

New study in Esther beginning February 27th.  
Contact Ginger Achille at 954.253.8999, Robin Handley at 928.391.1899 or Maryellen 

Woods at 928.419.2310 for more information. 
 

Bible Studies 
Sundays at 9 a,m, (Hebrews– temporarily on break)  

& 4:30 p.m. (Psalms)—Led by Don McGuire 
Tuesdays at 10 a.m. Led by Pastor Kent. New study in Acts 

No materials are required. Just bring your bible and come grow with us! 
 

Our Giving 

Weekly Budget Needed             $    2,190             2025 Giving YTD                     $14,568 
2025 Giving Feb                       $   5,848             2025 YTD Over/Under             $ 1,426 

Be sure to join us on the  
first Sunday of every month  

for 
 

First Cup Fellowship  
at 9:30am 

  
You can enjoy wonderful food and have 
a cup or two of a tailor-made coffee or 
tea from our Sanctuary Sips coffee 

bar. Mark your calendars now, so you 
never miss out!  



Sermon Notes 
Scripture Passage: __________________________________ 
 
Sermon Teaching:___________________________________ 
__________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________ 
Life Application: ____________________________________ 
___________________________________________________
___________________________________________________
___________________________________________________
___________________________________________________ 
Who will I pray for this week?__________________________ 

Our Purpose 
 

To nurture people both individually and corporately into an     
intimate and developing relationship with God the Father, 

through His Son, Jesus Christ, by the power of the Holy Spirit.   
And, to model a Christian lifestyle and charity in all of our  

dealings both public and private. 
 

How Do I Become a Member at Canyon? 
 

Exploring the Canyon Church Membership class is designed to   
help you understand the foundation of  Canyon Community 
Church and to help you get connected to our church family.  

 
 If you decide that this church is the right fit for you,             

then you can learn about what the next steps are to get more  
involved in the mission and purpose of Canyon.                  

Membership classes are offered twice a year or by 
personal request to Pastor Kent.  

 
If you are interested in attending, please  fill out a               

Connection Card letting us know of your desire to be  
included and drop in one of the offering boxes.  

 
 

Welcome to Canyon Community Church 
 

At Canyon, we have a simple philosophy;  
we believe God is relational.  

As a result, we want to get to know you better and  
share our faith and life together.  

Peruse our bulletin, check-out our website, and relax, because 
you are at home in the Canyon family! 

 
If you do not own a Bible, please take one as our gift from the  

bookshelf in The Good Book Café. 

 
 

How to Communicate 
We invite you to fill out a Connection Card and place in the Offering  

Boxes located at both Worship Center exit doors! 
Church Phone: 928.681.4673 

Address: 3270 N. Harvard Street, Kingman, AZ 86409 
Email: canyoncommunity@yahoo.com 

Emergency: 928.565.0076 Pastor Kent Simmons 
Like us on Facebook  at Canyon Friends 

Website: www.canyon-church.com 

 

Announcements 

Matt’s Minute & Prayer 

Welcome 

Worship 

Kid’s Corner 

Message 

 

February 16, 2025 



John Nilsen Bio 
 
John Nilsen a native of Seattle, 
Washington, began studying  
classical piano from his mother at 
age six. Continuing his musical 
education, he began playing    
guitar at age fourteen. He          
attended Southern Oregon       
University and was honored by 
the institution in 1995 in        
recognition of his outstanding 
achievements, dedicated efforts 
and leadership in the field of the 
performing arts with the            
Distinguished Alumnus Award, 
the most prestigious award            
bestowed upon SOU graduates.  
 
An accomplished pianist,          
guitarist, composer, lyricist and vocalist, Nilsen has performed in 
all 50 states as well as Europe and Asia. Like each of the past thirty 
years, John played 240 performances until Covid-19 hit in 2020.  
Nilsen splits his performances between touring internationally as 
an in-demand pianist combining elements of classical, folk, and 
jazz, performing with the John Nilsen Trio. He has also been a  
member of TenGrands (ten grand pianos, ten amazing pianists, on 
one stage in Portland, Oregon) since its  inception in 2001, and has 
given back to his community by teaching songwriting residencies 
and speaking to students in schools throughout the country and in 
his local school district over the past twenty-five years. He was just 
recently inducted into the Oregon Music Hall of Fame in October of 
2024. 
 
We are truly excited and honored to invite John back to Canyon 
again this year. His performace will not disappoint! 
 

 

 
Invite your friends! 



 The new members’ class will be on March 9th  in the Fellowship 
Hall following the worship service. A delicious lunch will be served before 
we get started.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
 The class will last about 2 hours and is for anyone who is new to 
the church, or wanting to know more information about our church!       
Interested in learning more about Canyon, our beginning, what we believe, 
what our purpose, mission, and passions are? Then this class will help you 
to explore what we are all about.  
 If you would like to attend this class, please fill out a Connection 
Card and check on the back “Discovering Church Membership”. Place it 
in one of the offering boxes by the exit doors so we can have materials and 
lunch prepared for you. If you want more information, you can always ask 
Pastor Kent or any of our Leadership!  
 

COME EXPLORE THE CANYON WITH US! 
ALL ARE WELCOME! 

Exploring The Canyon 
New Members’ Class 

 
March 9th  

New woman's bible study  

beginning  

February 27th at 5 PM 

Will meet every 2nd and 4th  

Thursday 

Study will be Beth Moore’s Esther 

Book is available for $16.99 on 

Amazon 

Bring a dish to share 

Valerie Nieman has been a devoted Christian and  
believer her entire life. Married for almost 11 years to 
her husband Frank. Together they have two children, 
Mason age 7 and Maverick 19 months and a dog 
named Sampson. Many of you may also already know 
her mother Vicki Verrell and sister Vanessa Verrell. 
 
Valerie and her family made the move to Kingman 
from California in 2018 and have become an active 
part of the community. In 2019 Valerie and Frank 
opened a local antique and militaria shop called Sea 
Dog Merchants in the downtown area. Together they 
share a passion for history and collectibles in addition 
to a love for the military as Frank, and Valerie’s father 
Wayne are veterans. 
 
Valerie is excited to step into this new role and she is 
looking forward to serving and contributing to the 
growth of the church family. 

MEET OUR NEW ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 


